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President’s Message
By Bob Smith

             HIT & MISS

                   Newsletter of the Western Antique Power Associates

Next WAPA Board Meeting
February 5, 2022

9:00am
at Cal Poly

This QR code was designed by 
Rob Skinner.  It gives you quick 
and easy access to the WAPA 
website for paying your 
membership dues.  For those of 
us who are not familiar with this 
technology, we include these 
few basic directions:

1.  Access your cell phone 
camera and hover over the QR 
image until wapa.us appears on 
your screen.

2.  Then tap on the  wapa.us and 
our website will open 
immediately and 
take you directly 
to the 
membership 
page.

Keeping up with Technology
It seems that WAPA is not immune to the 
COVID virus. Several of our members have 
been down and out sick lately.  All are doing 
well and recovering at home. We wish you 
well and a quick recovery.  

It was good news to hear that Carey 
Stockton’s surgery went well and that the 
doctors are pretty sure they got all the 
cancer.  It will take some time to recover 
and then we will see him out and about at a 
show in the near future.  

Mitchell Reichwein is assembling a really 
good show schedule.  Starting in March we 
will be busy displaying our old iron.  Pick a 
show and come out and support the club.  It 
is always nice to see some new faces at 
some of the shows.  Check the show 
schedule in this issue and mark your 
calendar so you can join us.  When the show 
approaches, we will have details on the 
event.  

Play safe and stay healthy everyone.

http://wapa.us
http://wapa.us


www.wapa.us February, 2022

CAREY STOCKTON AND DAVE RUHLAND’S TRIP TO 
IDAHO
The day started at 4:45am in San Bernardino where Dave picked me up. 
Dave’s trailer was loaded with Roger Hahn’s three tractors that we were 
delivering to Idaho.  The three tractors were his Gibson, Farmall Super C 
and his Farmall Cub.  We headed north on I15.  Our first stop was for 
fuel in Valley of Fire, Nevada, north of Las Vegas. On the road again, we 
headed for St. George, Utah where we stopped for lunch at Culver’s 
Restaurant, home of the Butter Burger.  Dave said they were good, I had 
fish and chips.  
Our next fuel stop was Nephi, Utah.  We kept heading north.  We saw lots of hay fields, beef, and red 
mountains.  We hit road construction and traffic in Salt Lake City, and continued on into Pocatello, Idaho. We 
had dinner and spent the night there.
The next morning, we got up before the sun, heading north.  Our first stop of the day was Idaho Falls, Idaho, 
for breakfast and fuel. Back on the road, we were still heading north on I15.  We got to I90 and headed 
northwest toward Missoula, Montana, where we stopped for lunch and fuel.  After lunch, we continued on I90 

into Coeur d’Alene, Idaho, and a little further into Rathdrum, Idaho, 
where Roger lives.  We arrived at Roger’s around 4:00pm.  We 
proceeded to unload the tractors.  We had to charge the battery on 
the Super C because it was dead.  We got the tractors all taken care 
of and headed for the house to relax.  We grabbed a couple of beers 
at the bar and had a tour of the house and barns.  
Roger has an awesome 
house, two stories and 
full of wood paneling 
and river rock.  There is 
a lovely grand entrance, 

dining room and kitchen.  He has two barns. When you drive up 
to the house, you’re actually coming up to the back of the house.  
At the back of the house is a crabapple tree that the deer come 
up and eat from.  Wild turkeys roam the area, too.  They hang out 

around the kitchen and 
sit on the fence.
That evening, Roger, 
Dave and I went to dinner 
for the best Mexican food in Idaho. We finished off the evening at 
Roger’s house catching up on events in the family room.  
Roger made us breakfast the next morning, and then we started on a 
full day of activities that Roger had planned.  We went yard saleing 
where we found some great 
deals, went for a boat ride on 
Lake Coeur d’Alene, had lunch 
at the Eagles Club and burgers 
from Hudson’s next door, and 

then on to a thrift store.  We went back to Roger’s house to relax and 
have a few beers, then headed for dinner at Embers Pizza on Lake 
Hauser.  We spent the rest of the evening at Roger’s house relaxing.  
Sunday morning, Roger’s wife, Emily, made us her famous homemade 
buttermilk pancakes.  After breakfast, we loaded Dave’s truck.  We said 
goodbye to Roger and Emily and thanked them for their hospitality.  
Roger and Emily show the best hospitality in Idaho.  We headed back toward California.  Dave dropped me off 
around 3:00pm on Monday.   It was an enjoyable trip.  I’d never been to Idaho or Montana before.  Thanks, 
Dave, for letting me be your copilot.



www.wapa.us February, 2022

I want to express my appreciation to your Board 
for your vote to include me as an honorary WAPA 
member.  I’m happy to work with Carol Haskell as 
we prepare the Hit & Miss.

Ellen Morse

WESTERN ANTIQUE POWER ASSOCIATES
Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting

January 8, 2022
Board Members Present: Bob Smith, Carey Stockton, Jim Treadwell, Mitchell Reichwein, Lance Wilson, Ron 
Haskell.  Board Members Absent: Dave Stockton, Kelley Garcia, Tim Neely.
Members Present: Merle Morse, Don Stocker, John Rimpau, Dave Foley, Leroy Overstreet, Dick Bouma, Tom 
Denson, Phil Sigmon, Clay Wilson, Paul Montgomery, David Pasillas, Dave Ruhland, Sue Stockton, Becky Stockton, 
Eric Waltzer, Kathleen Treadwell, Steve Mandell, Gordon Morse, Jack Hassler.  
Visitors: Marge Ruhland, Mike Eubanks.
Flag Salute:  Led by Bob Smith
President: Bob Smith called the meeting to order at 9:02am. Members are reminded that they may speak on any 
subject brought before the Board. Dave Ruhland introduced his wife, Marge. Bob Smith recognized Mike Eubanks 
of Chino Hills, who introduced himself and gave a background on purchasing a 1953 Farmall Super H in Iowa. 
Bob Smith informed everyone that Beverly Helm has passed away and services will be held at Oakdale Cemetery in 
Glendora at 1:00pm on January 15.  
Vice President: Carey Stockton informed the membership that he was diagnosed with colon cancer and will be 
having surgery on January 17. 
Secretary: Dave Stockton absent due to sickness. Bob Smith asked the board for a motion to accept the minutes 
of the last board meeting held on December 4, 2021. Carey Stockton made the motion, Jim Treadwell 2nd the 
motion. No corrections, all in favor. Minutes approved. 
Treasurer: Kelley Garcia absent. Bob Smith read the financial statement for yearend 2021. We finished the year 
with a positive of $2,861 and investments with a positive $19,082. 
Membership: Jim Treadwell reported total membership at 156 with only 42% of members renewed for 2022. Jim 
Treadwell made a motion to make Ellen Morse an honorary member. Second by Ron Haskell. All in favor. 
Purchasing: Lancer Wilson had hats and shirts for sale. 
Safety: Tim Neely absent. Sick. 
Shows: Mitchell Reichwein reported the Wellton show was canceled. Highland Citrus Festival, March 26; La Verne 
Car Show, March 26;.Cal Poly Easter Show, April 9 (Correction); La Verne Cool Cruise.April 16; Antique Truck 
Show: May 7; Steve McQueen Car Show, June 5. 
Museum: Ron Haskell gave an update on the meeting held on December 19th. Things are looking positive but 
moving slowly. Craig Walters is ready to pay for electrical of the building so member Mark Panzone is working on 
a bid. 
Editor: Carol Haskell and Ellen Morse would like all articles and pictures for the newsletter in by the 20th of each 
month. 
California Citrus State Park: Ron Haskell gave an update on activity. 
Unfinished business: None
Adjournment: 10:00am. 
Next meeting 9:00 am,Saturday,February 5.
Sue Stockton, Secretary  
Filling in for Dave Stockton

Thank you!
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Bob Smith

14548 Foxglove Drive

Chino Hills, CA  91709-1815

cahaskell@me.com

2022 WAPA Officers

President		Bob Smith

Vice President		Carey Stockton

Secretary		Dave Stockton

Treasurer		Kelley Garcia

Show Director		Mitchell Reichwein

Membership		Jim Treadwell

Museum Director	Ron Haskell

Safety			Tim Neely

Purchasing		Lance Wilson

Editors			Carol Haskell &

			Ellen Morse


Upcoming events

March 26 Highland Citrus Festival

March 26 Calvary Baptist Church 3rd Annual Car Show
(Not sanctioned)

April 9 Cal Poly Easter Tractor Engine Show

April 16 Cool Cruise La Verne Car Show

May 7 Antique Truck Show

June 5 Steve McQueen Car Show

Watch upcoming Hit & Miss issues for more information 
about these shows.

James Chaputa

Roger Hahn

Dean Hale

Barbara Hale

Richard Racette

Shirley Reifer

Dave Stockton

Gilbert Stuart

Kathleen Treadwell

Dick White

Jerry Wyatt

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

mailto:cahaskell@me.com
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Our 1st meeting of 2022 was a good one with lots of WAPA 
members in attendance. It was business as usual followed by the 
raffle and, of course,  donuts. Ron has been working on updating 
the Cal Poly Cow Train wagons and needed volunteers to try 
them out. Team Wilson stepped up and did some laps to test the 
improvements. Afterward, it was time to work off all those 
donuts by pushing in some tractors. Make sure you come out to 
next month's meeting for all the fun and excitement.

The first 2022 meeting
By Paul Montgomery
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